
Street Legal Motorcycle Club Executive Committee and Officers Meeting: Minutes 

April 18, 2012 
Psycho Suzi's Motor Lounge 

I.   Call to order 

The meeting was called to order at 12:05 p.m. 

II.     Roll call 

The following persons were present: Papa, Dead Skunk, Brady, Stogie, and Prof. Whiskey. 

III. Approval of minutes from last meeting 

Papa distributed a copy of minutes from the last meeting, which were approved as presented. 

IV. Open issues 

a) Papa announced that three beds remained unrented in the Reunion Cabin for the 2012 
Rally. Once the beds are taken, spots in the Bunkhouse will open up.  
 

b) Prof. Whiskey continues to solicit CLE presenters and arrange the schedule for the 2012 
Black Hills Motorcycle Rally CLEs; currently there are two slots left to fill. The cost for CLE 
attendance, including materials will be $160.00 for non-members as well.  For members the 
CLE purchase price includes the cost of the club dinner on Monday night. 
 

c) A follow-up discussion was held regarding overnight accommodations for the ride to Sturgis.  
Dead Skunk indicated that the Kings Inn and Cedar Shore still have availability, and there is a 
new option that is a bit more expensive as well.  Dead Skunk will continue to solicit feedback 
from the membership then books a block of rooms before the venues fill. 

 
d)  Papa reminded the group that the May ride will be held on May 19, and No. 10,000 is Ride 

Captain. 

V. New business 

a)  Papa led a discussion regarding Smoke’s desire to expand the club to include more new 
chapters on a national basis. It was agreed that Smoke would be offered the position of New 
Chapter Chair, but that all membership standards, chapter bylaws, restrictions, and other 
administrative decisions would be subject to the approval of the mother club. The decisions 
as to whether or not expansion would result in new RC versus MC chapters was left for 
another day. 

b) Papa and Stogie also brought up the frequent requests that the club receives for financial 
support of various causes, and it was agreed that the club’s current budget, which Unc has 
updated, should determine whether or not the club is in the position to donate to causes 
determined to be appropriate to support. 

c) Papa mentioned the possibility of an informal club ride on April 21 in conjunction with the 
Flood Run, and indicated details would be sent by e-mail to the membership if a ride were 
to be planned. 

VI. Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m. 


